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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 5 JULY 2017, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies, Valerie George, Julian George, Geoffrey Harries, Colin Rees, (Chair), County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk/RFO).

APOLOGIES
Nicholas Lloyd
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Colin Rees (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 3 May 2017.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING
Caravan on PCC Meadow

PCC organised for the caravan to be moved by Street Care Enforcement Officer.  However,  when they attempted to do so they found that it was occupied and they were unable to tow it away.   In view of this Adult Social Services have been brought in to assess the situation and decide what further action should needs to be taken.  

Councillor Geoffrey Harries felt that the law was not being applied and asked the Clerk to write to Social Services, County Hall to get an update on the situation.

Election of Chair and Vice Chair
Cllr Valerie George proposed Cllr Julian George for Chair and Cllr Ron Davies seconded and Cllr Julian George accepted.

Cllr Julian George proposed Cllr Ron Davies for Vice Chair and Cllr Valerie George seconded and Cllr Ron Davies accepted.
Cllr Colin Rees Retirement

Cllr Colin Rees return to the Council for one last time in order to pass over the Chair and say goodbye to his colleagues.   Cllr Valerie George present Colin with a parting gift and card and, on behalf of the whole Council, thanked him for his many years of service and wished him all the best for his retirement.

Councillor Vacancy

The Clerk advised the Council that she had advertised the vacancy but had no applications so far.   Councillors were asked to approach local residents to see if anyone would like to join the council.  
AGENDA ITEMS
The newly appointed Chair thanked County Councillor Peter Morgan for his support by attending the Council meeting regularly.
Budget Review

The Clerk circulated a copy of the income and expenditure against budget to date.  There were no unplanned expenditure recorded.

Engaging with the Community

The Clerk asked the Council to discuss how they engaged with the community.   Councillors felt that as it was a small community and most people knew each other attending local activities was an ideal way of getting local electors views and feedback.

Working Together to Build a Better Pembrokeshire

This event will be held in Letterston Memorial Hall on the 21 July from 10am - 5pm.   It will be supported by PCC, PLANED and PAVS and of interest to all Town and Community Councils, Health and Social Care, Housing Professionals, GP Practices and Community Based organisations.

Review of Electoral Arrangements in Pembrokeshire

The Boundary Commission would like to make a presentation to Town and Community Councils to explain the process for the forthcoming boundary review.     This will be held in County Hall, on Friday 28 July, at 5 pm and the Clerk asked those Councillors who are available to attend to let her know in due course. 

Defibrillator

The Clerk asked Councillors if there was a defibrillator in the area.   Councillors thought there could be one at Capeston Farm in view of the number of employees but thought it  would be a good idea to have one by the Village Hall.   The Clerk was asked to look into this further and report back at the next meeting.
Planning
	17/0106/PA
	Proposed Slurry Lagoon, Moor Farm, SA62 3EE
	GRANTED


There were no planning consultations received this month.

Finance Report
	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	Salary
	   94.54
	

	Salary
	   94.54
	 

	HMRC July Return
	   70.80
	

	
	
	

	TOTAL
	258.80
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.30  pm.
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 6 SEPTEMBER AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Colin Rees [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


